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Harmonizing policies across federal agencies would aid the scientific community, by preventing scientists from 

being unfairly targeted and prevent unintentional incidents of research violations. 

Of particular concern regarding federal agency responses is the lack of guidance and transparency from the NIH. 

Since instances of foreign influence have come to light in 2018, the NIH has initiated thousands of investigations 

on scientists who they suspect of intellectual property theft, conflicts of interest, or peer review violations.6 

While some incidents of research violation or intellectual property have been publicized, the NIH has not been 

transparent with the scientific community about internal changes to their review or oversight process. In 

addition to the lack of transparency, there have been numerous cases of scientists being wrongfully accused of 

espionage or intellectual property theft.7 Fear within the scientific community of being targeted as a result of 

race or identify has proliferated.8 The NIH must be transparent about their actions and processes and offer 

guidelines to the scientific community to appease these fears.  

The ASBMB urges federal agencies to harmonize their policies on protecting research integrity while allowing for 

important international collaboration to continue and to ensure that members of the scientific community are 

held to a fair and just process without fear of racial profiling. We are a willing partner and resource for federal 

agencies, and a conduit to the scientific community to help navigate these threats and safeguard openness and 

collaboration of the scientific enterprise. 

 


